

# St. James Lutheran School Newsletter

February 19, 2021

# Equipping and Empowering Families and Students through Christ

#### Hearts for Jesus Update:

Preschool: \$11.00 Kindergarten: \$17.43 Grade 1: \$16.75 Grade 2: \$7.18

Grades 3-4: \$10.00 Grades 5-6: \$13.00 Grades 7-8: \$20.00 Miscellaneous: \$11.00

Total for week 3: \$106.36 Grand total for month: \$326.78



# Chapel Offerings Update:

Our total so far for third quarter is \$143.88. All of this year's chapel offerings will be sent to help the Orphan Grain Train mission.

#### Athletic Department News:



There will be a 5-6 grade boys basketball season starting now. The boy's first practice was yesterday. Their first game will be at Watertown on March 9. We

are grateful for Mark Stueven's willingness to coach the team.

The first home game will be on March 16 vs. Waconia. Spectators are limited to two adults per player and are asked to wear masks while attending. Students other than the players and younger siblings are not allowed to attend at this time. There will be no concessions this season.

#### Please add this new family to your School Directory:

Todd and Alicia Schwarze 2637 County Road 7 SW Howard Lake, MN 55349 320-469-0465

P Dominic

We are very glad to have Dominc join our four year old preschool class.



Sunday, February 21 8:00 & 10:30 Choir:

10:30 a.m.

February 24

8:10 a.m. Chapel

1:30 & 7:00 p.m.

Worship services

Preschool Choir

Vicar Dub

Lenten services

In Our Prayers: This upcoming week please add these requests to your daily prayer time.

t For those who are going through cancer treatments, especially Lesley Stueven.

- t For doctors and nurses who work diligently to take care of all who are sick.
- t For the work that the Orphan Grain Train continues to do throughout the world.
- t For missionaries and their families as they work to spread the Gospel.
- For safety in travel over winter roads.
- For those serving in the military.
- For the transloation work being done by Mrs. Sandra
- For those dealing with the aftermath of winter storms.



### Student of the week:

Aurora Brown, a member of our Kindergarten class,was born in Buffalo on April 24, 2014. Her parents are Jack and Stephanie and she has older sisters, Coral and Lillian and a younger brother, Remington. Her favorite person in the Bible is Jesus and religion is her favorite

subject in school. The best food according to Aurora is hot dogs. She likes to watch the movie Frozen 2 and the Bible show on TV. Aurora's favorite activities outside of school are softball, camping board games and playing cards. If Aurora could change the world she would make all the people be unicorns. When she grows up she plans to be a horse trainer.

# **Upcoming at St. James School:**

Sun., Feb. 21

10:30 a.m. Preschool Choir

Mon., Feb. 22 Scrip orders due

Tues., Feb 23

2:45 - 4:15 p.m. 4-6 grade boys basketball practice

Wed., Feb. 24

8:10 a.m. Chapel

1:30 & 7:00 p.m. Lenten service

Thurs., Feb. 25

Library

2:45-4:15 p.m. 4-6 grade boys basketball practice

Sun. Feb. 28

10:30 a.m. 5-8 Grade Choir

#### At the reception desk:

- Mayer Knights information
- Lunch menus
- Scrip orders
- Newsletters
- Camp Omega information

# A Prayer for Parents and Teachers:

Lord, when I work with my children, help me:

To listen and hear the question behind the question

To teach without preaching

To guide without pushing

To counsel without commanding

To plant seeds of kindness instead of rebellion

To love without passing judgement

To understand change and use it

To be patient when I don't want to be

To see YOU in each one that sits before me

And I pray most of all that in me they would see YOU.

Here's another picture from mini golf day.



<u>The Lower Grade Students</u> had great fun with the 100 balloons as part of the  $100^{th}$  day of school celebration this past Wednesday.







